         Research Riders Meeting

March 9, 2006
President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the eleven members present.

Milton James made the motion to accept the February minutes, seconded by Bob Burrahm, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin was not able to attend the meeting; however, he did send the report that there has been no business conducted by the Research Riders for the month. Therefore, the total he reported at last month’s meeting was still accurate. That total is $684.43.
Old Business Section---Bob Burrahm was awarded his certificate for third place in the Polar Bear Competition. Bob completed over 935 miles in January!  

The St. Patrick’s Day Parade was discussed. This parade is now open to others that may wish to ride with the Research Riders. It is March 18th at 2:00 pm. However, the Research Riders will gather for brunch at the Pig Stand on Broadway at 10:30 before going to the parade area to assemble. If anyone wishes to meet with a group of Riders that will be leaving from the off campus Credit Union location, please meet Jonathon Matthews and others at the Credit Union location at 10:00 am. Vice President John Duck is taking the lead in this effort (Thanks, John!). If you need more information, John will be sending out update emails as the date gets near. Joe Stateson brought his “Leprechaun’s Uniform” that was purchased at Party City for us to look at and with the recommendation that it would be a good buy. He also let us know that everyone that passed him at the parade wanted to have their picture taken with a “real leprechaun”. Of course, this is the perfect decoration for the rider to go along with whatever decorations are added to your bike for the parade.
Jonathon Matthews is asking for all Riders that are planning to attend the Credit Union Ride 4 Kids to pre-order their T-shirts. These T-shirts are VERY green and would be perfect for the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. This is a “two birds with one stone” kind of thing—get your Credit Union Ride 4 Kids shirt and be able to wear it to the St. Patrick’s Day Parade, too. Jonathon is hoping for 350 riders to participate in the ride. He also is seeking the support of the local Gold Wing group. He currently has 22 riders pre-registered. The ride will be over either of two self-paced routes, one of 125 miles and another of 175 miles. You can check for the most current updated information at RideTexas.com and LetsRide.com.
Jonathon Matthews made the motion to accept the amendments to the bylaws as written and submitted. This was seconded by VP John Duck. The vote was unanimous, including 4 proxy votes. The vote totals met the requirements provided by the bylaws, so the amendments will be added to the bylaws. Milton James will update the document and submit it to the members and the RRA as amended.
New Business Section---President Moravits announced our birthdays for March—Steve Clay, Tina Lopez, Dean Davis and Michelle Griffin. Happy Birthday to all of them.
There was a brief discussion concerning the Bike to the Beach MS 150. They are asking for motorcycle assistance for the bicycle group in October. We will hear more from them in the upcoming months. Along the same lines, the Radio Club here at SwRI is making it easy for you to obtain an entry level certificate for HAM radio operation. VP John Duck has the information about that, if you are interested, please contact John.
Secretary Sandra Segovia let us know that the RRA is thinking about no longer supporting the Car, Truck and Motorcycle Show at SwRI. Many factors are coming in to play regarding this decision. There has been a lack of profit for the event, along with many varying insurances concerns. The decision is not final, yet. Sandra will continue to keep us posted on this matter.
Scott Mullin asked to have an email sent to all the Research Riders concerning the ride that he and Art Nicholls are sponsoring set for Sunday, March 12. Joe Stateson asked that anyone making this ride, please take some pictures and send them to him, so that he can add them to the website. This looks like a wonderful ride to kick off the “self starting, self sponsored, self designed” rides that can be put together by any of the Riders. You set the time, place, route, date, areas of interest, meal stops, etc., and let us know—then, we post it to all the riders and those who can attend will. Looks like a great idea with a good pay off, too!! We’ll be sure to let you know how it went (That’s a plea for a ride report fro Scott and/or Art…..)
Milton James gave us information provided by the COC concerning a stolen bike, updated us about events in our area, and gave us further information concerning the Confederation of Clubs. After much discussion, we asked Milton to check further provide the group with some possible costs as well as benefits to the Research Riders before we make a final decision.
Milton James made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dave Moczygemba, and it was unanimously accepted.

